
 

 

Mr Abdülhamit Gül  
Minister of Justice  
Adalet Bakanlığı  
06659 Ankara 
Turkey 

 

Dear Minister of Justice, 

 

Biology students Melike Balkan and Özgür Gür are among a group of 19 people 

facing up to three years in prison for exercising their right to peaceful assembly. 

 

On 10 May 2019, a Pride sit-in at Middle East Technical University was violently 

broken up by police. Melike, Özgür and 21 others were detained; they and 17 

among the detained are now on trial.  

 

As Minister of Justice, you know that participating in a peaceful gathering is not a 

crime. I call on you to monitor the case to ensure they are acquitted of all charges.  

 

Yours sincerely, 


